
Updates from Stellarchives 2020-2021 

 A short video clipping on the activities of the Archives was prepared for the 

College YouTube Channel. 

 The College Magazine of the year 2019-2020 and Department Journals were 

bookmarked and added to the Dspace collection. Newspaper articles about the 

College were also uploaded and their hard and digital copies are retained in the 

Archives.  

 Dr. Poppy Kannan who worked in the Social Work department had donated 

original documents on Service Learning, NSS, Rotary Club, and alumnae with 

photographs. These are being treated with fumigation and de-acidification before 

being archived. 

 Biographical sketches about each Principal were undertaken and these are updated 

in DSpace 

The internationality of the Institute of the Franciscan Missionaries of Mary, which is the 

Management of the College, is reflected in the fact that the Foundress and the first four 

Principals belonged to five different nationalities bringing to the institution the best 

international standards in higher education. The pioneers of the College were all 

professionally and academically equipped for administration and teaching at the 

University level. They contributed to the College not only academic excellence but also 

the best in socio-cultural and religious values, preparing young women to be agents of 

social transformation.  

The achievements of the College under each of these stalwarts and their contribution to 

Higher Education is documented in the Archives. The source of this information was 

garnered from, “The Journey Continues,” the history of the institute in India authored by 

Sr. Sheila O’Neil fmm, one of the former principals, and from the early College 

Magazines. 

 


